

## PIERCE COUNTY CENTRAL LABOR COUNCIL AFL-CIO

3049 South 36<sup>th</sup> Street, Suite 201 • Tacoma, Washington 98409-5730 Telephone: (253) 473-3810

e-mail: pcclc@harbornet.com • web site: www.pcclc.org

PATTY ROSE Secretary-Treasurer

VANCE LELLI
President

(VACANT)
Vice President

Executive Board:
Floyd Dugan
Rick Hertzog
Mark Martinez
Alice Phillips
Cindy Richardson
Kirk Sides
Kevin Tedrick
Brent Wagar

Brenda Wiest

(Vacant)

February 15, 2022

VIA EMAIL ONLY

citymanager@cityoftacoma.org

Elizabeth Pauli, City Manager City of Tacoma 747 Market Street, Suite 1200 Tacoma, WA 98402

**RE: Non-Commissioned Managers Unit** 

Dear Ms. Pauli:

I have just received a copy of the letter sent to you by Professional and Technical Employees, Local 17 (PROTEC17) regarding contract negotiations for the Non-Commissioned Managers Unit.

I am concerned with the stance the City is taking in bargaining a first contract with this group of employees. While this bargaining unit is small, it is clear these employees are long -term, highly dedicated professionals. To offer them less than what other City Employees receive is an injustice. We believe these and all workers should have just cause provisions related to their employment.

PROTEC17 is one of our 93 affiliates of the Pierce County Central Labor Council, AFL-CIO, representing more than 42,000 union members in Pierce County. We will do everything legally in our power to see that these workers get a fair contract, including granting strike sanction or other concerted action, should a request come before our Delegate body. We urge you to re-evaluate your position and bargain a first agreement that includes the same basic workers' rights that other union workers at the City of Tacoma have.

I can be reached at (253) 473-3810, Extension 1 should you wish to discuss the matter further.

Sincerely,

**Patty Rose** 

Secretary Treasurer

PR:js

cc: Karen Estevenin, PROTEC17
Brent Wagar, PROTEC17
Alice Phillips, Tacoma Joint Labor

The Voice of Working Families in Pierce County for More Than 130 Years!